    Great Falls Housing Authority

Board of Commissioner’s Meeting

July 17, 2014

CALL TO ORDER
The Great Falls Housing Authority Board of Commissioners met at 1500 Chowen Springs Loop on Thursday, July 17, 2014. The meeting was called to order at 12:16 p.m. by Chairperson Jon McCarty.
PRESENT:  Jon McCarty, Chairperson, Joe Boyle, Vice Chairperson, Jim Weber, Commissioner, Mike McCleary, Commissioner, Dan Price, Commissioner; Cal Gilbert, Commissioner
ABSENT:   Marquita Ogawa, Commissioner
ALSO PRESENT:  Kevin Hager, Executive Director; Greg Sukut, Deputy Director/Program Supervisor, Cindy Hoscheid, Administrative Assistant
PETITIONS

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT

PHASE 2 SITE IMPROVEMENTS

The parking lot, new street and lighting are complete.  The final grading, sod placement and cleanup are being done with final completion this week.

BASKETBALL COURT IN CHOWEN SPRINGS PARK

The basketball court has been paved and the backboard and standards delivered.  These should be placed by the end of the week. The court striping and center court logos will be placed later.

4-PLEX BLDG 7-F REMODEL

All of the interior walls have been framed.  Mechanical systems, sewer and water line rough- ins have been placed in the crawl spaces.  The roof has been removed and the new porch trusses will be delivered this week.  The new roofing will then be completed and windows installed.  The electrical should be completed by July 21st and the interior insulation will be completed after that.

SUNRISE COURT

Staff is investigating deteriorating conditions and ground water on1st Avenue South at Sunrise Court.  1st Avenue South is a ½ lane road that has parking on one side and one lane traffic on the other. The area collects water and becomes solid ice during the winter conditions.  Staff recommends replacing the street.

AUSTIN HALL 

There are several units at Austin Hall that were found to be infested with bedbugs.  Staff has been in contact with the Bug Doctor and they have inspected and sprayed all of the units, hallways, common areas and office area.  The 14 infested units are now on a six month program and will get sprayed once a month for six months.  A letter with a spray schedule was sent to all the 14 tenants along with instructions on how to deal with bedbugs.

EVENING AT THE BALL PARK

Don’t forget to mark your calendar.  We will be having a get-together at Centene Stadium on Friday, August 1st for a Voyager’s game.  Gates open at 6:00 p.m. 

and game time is 7:00 p.m.  We have reserved the MVP Deck located near the 1st base side of the field. The Housing Authority will be paying for an all you can eat “Double Meal” menu which consists of cheeseburgers, hotdogs, brats, potato salad, chips, cookies, and a Pepsi product.  Other than the Pepsi, everyone will be responsible for their own beverages.  We will be paying for each Board and Staff member plus one guest.

OLD BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

The June Board minutes were received and reviewed.  Commissioner Gilbert made a motion to approve the June minutes as written.  Commissioner Price seconded the motion with unanimous voice approval.
SEMAP Score was received and reviewed.  GFHA received a score of 100 percent on the Section 8 Management Assessment Program which is designated as a High Performer based on an outstanding SEMAP Score of 90 percent or better. No action is required.
The Board reviewed cash disbursements for the month of June 2014. Commissioner Weber made a motion to ratify cash disbursements, (see beginning and ending check numbers).  Commissioner McCleary seconded the motion with unanimous voice approval.
BOARD MEMBER REPORTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

COMMUNICATIONS

PUBLIC COMMENT
There being no further business to come before the Board, Commissioner McCleary made a motion to adjourn.  Commissioner Weber seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned by Chairperson McCarty at 1:12 p.m.  The next Board meeting will be held on Thursday, August 21, 2014 at 12:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted By:



Approved By:

______________________


_______________________

Kevin Hager, Secretary


           Jon McCarty, Chairperson
